MAYOR JIM GRAY “ L EXl N GTO N CHARLES H. MARTIN P.E.

DIRECTOR
WATER QUALITY

TO: Mayor Jim Gray

Charles H. Martin, P.E., Director
Division of Water Quality

DATE: June 10, 2016

SUBJECT: West Hickman WWTP Admin Building Renovation— Change Order #1

Request

The Division of Water Quality requests approval of Change Order #1 to the LFUCG contract with Van
Hook Enterprises for construction services associated with the West Hickman WWTP Admin Building
Renovation.

Purpose of Request

The purpose of this request is to compensate the contractor for expenses related to the structural changes
to meet existing building requirements that were not in the contract, upgrade the lighting to LED lights
instead of fluorescent lighting and to extend the project completion date by (102) calendar days. The new
project completion date is January 22, 2017.

Project Cost in FY17 and in Future Budget Yeats

The change order request is $22,530.04, which is a 5.09% increase to the contract amount. The new
contract value is $465,530.04. There is no impact for future fiscal years.

Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted m: 4003-303401-3401-92711 WHWWTPADMINBLDG CONSTRUCT
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